 CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

June 8, 2017
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Members Mark Forcum and Tracy Ashcraft
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton 
STAFF PRESENT: Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick, Deputy Police Chief Woodruff, Fire Marshal Gamble and Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting on May 25, 2017. The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Deputy Police Chief Woodruff requested the Board set a date for voting on the replacement of a police merit commissioner.  Mr. Forcum moved to schedule a meeting of the membership to replace a member of the Police Merit Commission on June 29, 2017 at 1:30 p.m.  Vote to occur by absentee ballot at roll call and the Clerk’s Office prior to the meeting on June 27, 2017 and June 28, 2017.  Clerk Walton will prepare the meeting notice and ballots in accordance with the procedure prepared by this Board.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.
Fire Marshal Gamble requested approval a contract with Emergency Reporting.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to approve the contract pending approval from legal.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.
Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested approval of Resolution No. 3, 2017, establishing stormwater plan review permit fees.  Following discussion, Mrs. Ashcraft moved to amend Resolution No. 3, 2017 by adding “is charged by a 3rd party” to the fourth Whereas clause.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 3-0.  Mr. Forcum moved to approve amended Resolution No. 3, 2017.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Ashcraft and carried 3-0.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: Controller/Deputy Mayor Fenwick informed the Board that the City of Lawrence Farmers Market is now in its second week.  It is held every Thursday from 4:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. and will continue until August 31, 2017.
CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:14 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
